BURRITT’S RAPIDS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MEETING MINUTES – March 12 2021


Members in Attendance:  Bart Bilmer, John Dwyer, Vanda Stanley, Cameron Rhodes, Jill MacDonald, Inge vanGemeren, Angie Lyrette (Hall Rental Agent)

Financials
A financial report was circulated before the meeting.  It shows the impact of COVID restrictions on the income.  The report was discussed and accepted as presented.

Minutes
The minutes for the January 2021 Meeting were approved.

Hall Maintenance
Status of Rentals
The Hall Rental Agent, Angie Lyrette, gave an update on renters at the Hall.  Several previous renters have, or are slated to, come back. While certain others will not return, new renters have filled some of the gap.  Overall, once the COVID restrictions are lifted, we should be able to return to more or less the same rental position we were in at the outset.
The Chair gave an update on the heat situation: a problem with a plugged condenser in the propane furnace meant that it was malfunctioning, which in turn was causing the older electric furnace to run almost continuously.  The problem has been fixed; however, the repair person observed that the older furnace was well beyond its best before date.  There was no need to change the thermostat.  The Board wishes to thank Greg Johnston for his assistance throughout this process.
A water leak was noticed near the rear Hall door.  Resident John Tilbury, who the Board thanks, investigated and determined that there appeared to be an ice dam on the East facing roof over that exit.  A roofing expert was contacted by the Hall Agent who shovelled off the snow.  The Board also thanks Ron’s Custom Roofing of Kemptville for his speedy help.
The cleaning lady noted that there was an accumulation of salt stains on the Hall floor that proved difficult to remove.  The Hall Rental Agent is to remind renters to remove their winter boots before entering the Hall area.

Community Issues:
HDP
There was a thorough discussion on the new consultation schedule provided by North Grenville.  The Board expressed their satisfaction with the proposal, which includes direct consultation with the BRCA and, it appears, sufficient time for it to consult with residents.
Among other things, the Board considered whether it could set up a virtual space for residents without computers or sufficient computer experience so that they could participate meaningfully in the virtual meeting(s) proposed.  Options for this were to be considered.

Board-sponsored Activities
Fund-raising/Community-building
A variety of ideas were presented and discussed, including: specialised ornaments for sale; drive-through events (e.g., a strawberry social) on-line auction; etc.  Board Members agreed to consider these and other options and continue the discussion at the next meeting.

Other Issues
Community Associations Forum on Environmental Sustainability (CAFES)
Member Bart Bilmer reported on his participation, with resident Mary Hegan, as an “Observer Neighbourhood Network”.  In particular he was impressed with initiatives being taken to promote safe and vibrant spaces within communities.  It seems that there may be a variety of ideas that might help the Board in its own visioning and planning exercises.

Next Meeting

April 8 7:30pm
(virtual meeting)


